THE MUNICIPAL UNIVERSITY OF WICHITA WICHITA, KANSAS January 28, 1941 Mr. Forrest C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Mr. Allen: In answer to your letter of January 24 relative to officials for our basketball game here in Wichita on February 3, we have scheduled Mr. Elser and Mr. Hinshaw. These men have been definitely engaged for our game. Sincerely hope that this answers your letter satisfactorily. I checked with Mr. Levitt yesterday and we have had many requests for tickets from out of the city. I would not be a bit surprised but what we will have a very find crowd. I know that is of interest to you. Will be looking forward to seeing you some time Sunday. Sincerely yours, Director of Athletics AJG:lr